MADRESFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE 120th ANNUAL Parish Meeting
Held at Madresfield School on Thursday 9th May 2013 at 7.00pm
PRESENT:

Cllrs. Rev S Irwin (Chairman), Mr R Baldwin, Mr C Eden

Also Mr D Sharp (Clerk).

1. APOLOGIES:
Cllr. Mr D Craig
2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF LAST YEARS MEETING:
The Minutes of the 119th Annual Parish Meeting held on 10th May 2012 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

3. ANNUAL REPORTS:
i. Parish Council:
The Chairman thanked all the councillors for their work over the year particularly with regard to the South Worcestershire Development Plan over which the Council had liaised closely with Guarlford and Newland Parish Councils and also with regard to individual responsibilites such as tree and footpaths wardens and charity representatives.  Mugs celebrating the Queens diamond jubilee had been presented to children at the school last June by Lady Morrison.  Finally she was pleased that the local CAB, Macmillan nurses and the Grapevine had all continued to receive some financial aid from the Parish Council.  Due to a forthcoming sabbatical she confirmed that she would not be standing for re-election as Chairman.

ii. Primary School:
The head teacher's report by Mrs Langston was presented by the Clerk.  There had been a number of changes to the Governing body and staff appointments during the year, and a new finger print scanning system was in place in the new library.  The school has close links with Leigh & Bransford, Callow End, Powick and Rushwick schools and a number of joint initiatives have been successful.  The recent Ofsted inspection had judged the school to be good with outstanding features.  

iii. Village Charities:
A meeting was due later this month and no individual donations had been made so more support had been given to the school.  

iv. Footpaths Warden:
Cllr. Baldwin reported all path were accessible and he was liaising with landowners particularly Madresfield Estate who kept paths in good order. 
v. Tree Warden:
Cllr. Craig was absent.

vi. Finance:
The Clerk presented the annual accounts which would be approved at the annual parish council meeting.
5. QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:
Nothing further was discussed

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.25 pm.
